

## Schola europaea

Office of the Secretary-General

Brussels, 4 December 2020 2020-12-LD-8 GM/AB

## FOR THE ATTENTION OF THE EUROPEAN SCHOOLS' COMMUNITY

Dear Sir, Dear Madam,

## Subject: Recent decisions of the Board of Governors linked to the COVID-19 pandemic

The COVID-19 pandemic will continue to impact the teaching and learning at the European Schools in the coming weeks and months ahead of us.

At the beginning of the school year we had informed you about the measures agreed by the Board of Governors in an extraordinary meeting on 31 August 2020.

The necessary budget to finance these measures linked to distance teaching and learning, the improvement of the IT infrastructure in the schools and to Educational Support in the current semester were approved by the Board in another extraordinary meeting on 20 October 2020.

This week, the Board of Governors took important decisions with respect to the European Baccalaureate session 2021 and to support potential distance teaching and learning in the coming weeks.

Based on proposals submitted by the Task Force 'Preparation of the 2021 BAC session' the Board of Governors agreed on 'Guidelines on the Organisation of the European Baccalaureate session 2021'.

Our main aim will be, to organise the Pre BAC as well as the written and oral BAC examinations in all European Schools and all Accredited European Schools 'in situ'. However, the system is prepared for a potential scenario where at least in some schools not all examinations can be organised 'on site'.

The mentioned Guidelines address different potential scenarios and will enable the Chairman of the Baccalaureate to take the necessary decisions in close consultation with the organs of the European Schools in time and in a transparent manner.

Office of the Secretary-General of the European Schools Rue de la Science 23, 1040 Brussels - Belgium Telephone: +32 (0)2 895 26 11

http://www.eursc.eu

E-mail: OSG-DEPUTY-SECRETARY-GENERAL@eursc.eu

The Guidelines together with the necessary amendments of the 'Arrangements for Implementing the Regulations for the European Baccalaureate (Applicable for the Year 2021 European Baccalaureate session)' will be published on the website of the European Schools in line with the rules of procedure of the Board of Governors.

In addition, the schools have received further guidance with respect to 'alternative tasks' which might have to be performed by students in S 7 in case the Pre Bac exams could not be carried out 'in situ'.

It is worth to mention, that the Task Force 'Preparation of the 2021 BAC session' will continue its work and closely monitor future developments at the different schools and support the Chairman of the Baccalaureate Session 2021.

Besides these specific measures linked to the organisation of the European Baccalaureate session 2021, the Board of Governors has approved a 'Policy on Distance Teaching and Learning' which establishes a clear and binding policy and will guide the schools in the coming months.

Moreover, the Board of Governors approved an amending Budget for the year 2021 which will provide the schools with the necessary means to continue distance teaching and learning where necessary in the second semester of the 2020/21 school year.

Finally, we would like to seize this opportunity to thank again all members of the community of the European Schools for their engagement and remarkable commitment in these challenging times.

Yours faithfully,

Giancarlo MARCHEGGIANO Secretary-General of the European Schools Andreas BECKMANN
Deputy Secretary-General of the European Schools

cc: Heads of Delegation

Directors of the European Schools
Directors of the Accredited European Schools

Members of the Board of Inspectors

President of Interparents

Presidents of APEEE

Office of the Secretary-General of the European Schools Rue de la Science 23, 1040 Brussels - Belgium Telephone: +32 (0)2 895 26 11

http://www.eursc.eu

E-mail: OSG-SECRETARY-GENERAL@eursc.eu

## ISTC Representatives of the AAS